Clay 6

THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

November 9, 1961

MEMORANDUM FOR

THE PRESIDENT

I had a most satisfactory talk with General Clay. He was most grateful for assurance of your confidence; he agreed entirely with our tactics on public comment once they were explained; he thinks no further public notice should be given to the matter.

He is delighted to be asked back for consultation during the Chancellor's visit and will plan to come in on Sunday, the 19th, and will be available to you the moment you get back from your Western swing. I think that if your schedule makes this too tight, we can probably find some other arrangement for him. In any event, the invitation to be present during the Chancellor's visit was important to him and I think will be useful to us.

McG. B.